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MEASURE

	2007 RS BR 
	 199
	
	
	Amendment:
	
	Committee
	
	Floor


	Bill #:
	 HB 284 HCS
	
	Amendment #
	 


	SUBJECT/TITLE
	 An Act relating to traffic safety


	SPONSOR
	 Rep. Damron


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	
	


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local Law Enforcement, County Clerks


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 284 HCS amends KRS 189.125 relating to required use of seat belts to provide that seat belts are not required to be installed on off-road vehicles and vehicles which are not required to have seat belts installed pursuant to federal law. The measure also provides that commercial vehicle drivers making frequent stops, emergency vehicle operators and passengers, persons in custody of law enforcement, persons who cannot fasten a seat belt or shoulder strap because the seat belt or shoulder strap is too short; or a person riding in or on a motor vehicle in a parade does not have to use a seat belt.
	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of HB 284 HCS on local governments is expected to be minimal to moderate. The measure requires a person, when applying for a new or renewal vehicle license or at any other time, to submit to the county clerk a copy of a medical excuse or evidence of height and the county clerk is to issue to the person a sticker designated by the Transportation Cabinet. The sticker will be placed on the license plate of the motor vehicle owned by that person and will identify the person to law enforcement as someone not required to wear a seat belt. This is expected to result in some administrative expense for county clerks. The level of costs will depend on the number of people applying for the exemption. Local law enforcement agencies will also require additional training to comply with the changes set forth in KRS 189.125.
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